
Dates 

22nd May   —    Brancaster parents info eve. at 6.00pm 

An evening to update year 5 and 6 parents on the itinerary for the 
Brancaster residential trip in June. 

22nd May    —   Music assembly at 9.00am 

An opportunity for all of the children learning guitar, piano and 
ocarina to perform their pieces to parents. 

3rd July     -         New parents‘ evening at 6.00pm 

An information evening for the new reception parents to attend ready 
for this September. 

18th July     -        Transition open evening - All classes. 

An evening for all parents to come along for a brief chat about next 
year and the expectations in each class.  

5.30pm  Class 1 and 2 

6.00pm  Class 3 

6.30pm   Class 4 

Please note, this is still of value if your child is remaining in the same class. 

Issue 14: Summer 

Friday 27th April 2018 

Movie Afternoon 

Through the work of the School Council, the winners of the termly 

House Points will now be rewarded with a movie afternoon using the 

brand-new, big screen bought by the  PTFA. As winners of the House 

Points for the Spring term, the YELLOW team enjoyed their reward 

afternoon last Friday. They watched The Emoji Movie in the hall and 

had popcorn and squash. Maddie and Alex had this to say: άThank you 

so much, we have had a fantastic afternoon!έ   

Dates for your diary 

April 

30th   Reception children   
  screening checks 

May 

4th  PTFA cake sale afterschool 

12th   PTFA Quiz 

14th-18th KS2 SATS week 

17th   KS1 Bingo. PTFA event 

22nd   Y5/6 Boys Kwik Cricket 

22nd  Brancaster parents info eve 

23rd  EcoKids collection 

24th   Y5/6 Girls Kwik Cricket 

25th  Class 3 trip 

28th May - 2nd June  Half term 

June 

4th   Inset Day 

6th   Class Photographs & Yr6 

8th  Open morning English focus 

11th   Y6 Bikeability week 

12th  Ridlins athletics 

22nd  Music assembly 

22nd  Pentathlon event 

25th-29th  Class 4 residential trip 

26th  Class 1 trip 

July 

3rd  New parentsΩ evening 

9th  Ridlins athletics 

10th  Yr 6 Crucial Crew 

12th  Transition Day (Herts) 

13th  Sports Day 

18th  Transition open evening.   
  All classes 

24th  End of term 

 

 

Skate workshop 

On Tuesday 17th April each class enjoyed a skate and scooter 
workshop which was organised by Mr Clarke.  

άIt was really fun and we 
enjoyed the scooters. We had to 
wear pads on our elbows and 
knees.έ 

άThe man did some great tricks 
and taught us some too.έ  
By Goldie and Ellie M. 

 

 

Believe and Achieve 



Quiz Night 

The PTFA Quiz night is on Saturday May 
12th. It will be a fun quiz which you are 
welcome to come along to as a team of up 
to 6  people (adults only please). It costs £5 
per person which includes a light supper 
during the evening.  

The quiz is the first of the PTFAΩs events to 
raise money for the school minibus so please 
come along and support us. 

Bar opens at 7.00pm! 

Mathletics 

Well done Year 5 you have completed a lot of activities this week, which has 
helped you to win! 

 

 

 

Results from 16th - 27th April. 

Breachwood’s Got Values 

Book Review 

Princess Poppy ballet shoes by Janey Louise Jones 

I love the Princess Poppy books, Poppy loves dancing like me. In this story 
Poppy and her best friend Honey want to be the main dancers in the show. 
Honey gets picked and Poppy is cross but then Poppy realises that friendship 
is more important. 

By Poppy MacLeod. 

North Hertfordshire County Primary Schools  

Swimming Gala 

We were delighted to discover that Bethan has been selected to represent 

North Hertfordshire in the County Primary Schools Swimming Gala, on Friday 

11th May 2018. Good Luck Bethan! 

Date awarded: 20th April 2018 

Value: Confidence 

Class 1: Ellie 

Class 2:  Kiann 

Class 3: Amelia  

Class 4:  George 

Date awarded: 27th April 2018 

Value: Responsibility 

Class 1: Damien 

Class 2:  Sophie 

Class 3: Haron  

Class 4:  Kara 

Year Group Live Maths Activities Total 

R 196 2440 2636 

1 99 2290 2389 

2 21 90 111 

3 300 4570 4870 

4 843 8930 9773 

5 67 12360 12427 

6 0 480 480 

Music success 

Noann recently performed for the European 
Piano Teachers Association (EPTA) 
regional  final against some very talented 
young pianist and was rewarded 3rd place.  
Furthermore, he successfully passed his 
grade 2 practice piano with Distinction.  This 
is an incredible achievement for someone of 
NoannΩs age and we are very proud of him! 

School Football 

On Thursday 19 April, the year 5/6 girls participated in the End of Season Girls Football Rally at 

Wilshere-Dacre. 

Bethan stated that, άIt was amazing because we were the only team to beat Whitehill Schoolέ (who 

won the competition overall). Annalise commented, άWe were unbeaten until our very last game 

which was an unlucky 2-0 loss to William Ransom.έ We played well because everybody tried very 

hard and because we got to play in different positions which we were still comfortable in. Bethan 

also said, άIt was also fun because I got the chance to score against different schools.έ 

Annalise said that, άTo improve for future games, we could work on our Tactics, so everybody has a 

clear idea of their job, and practice some more game situations at schoolέΦ 

We all had fun and it was a good, (very hot!) afternoon of football. 

 

On Wednesday 17th April the year 3/4 boys played against six different schools in a fun Football 

Rally at Highover School.  It was a fun afternoon and we played well in all our games. Joel said άI 

think we played well because we were all focused and were trying our best. This meant that we 

went unbeaten in all 6 games.έ Dillon mentioned that he thought άwe could get better next time if 

we did some more passing drills and more goalkeeping drills at schoolέΦ Passing was good however 

we need to practice it more as this will create new options that do not rely on individual skill. This 

will help us to keep working as a team well. Joel said that άit was a great afternoon that was really 

fun and competitive.έ Overall, everybody tried really hard and made sure that we gave our best at 

all times. 

Luton Town Centre of Excellence 
Residential camp 

Well done to the boys who attended this 
camp in the Easter 

holidays, they enjoyed 3 
days of hard training 

and matches as part of 
their development. 
άIt was hard work but 

really good fun.έ 


